Town of Triana Regular Council Meeting
Monday, December 27, 2021
6:30PM

Mayor called the meeting to order. Roll call, Council members George Ragland, Jason Garstka, Casey
Whitman, Levoneia Ayers and Mayor Mary Caudle. Councilmember Erica Hopkins was absent.
Members present constituted a quorum. Attorney Caleb Ballew was present via mobile and the clerk
Sharron Humphrey was present.

Motion by Councilmember Whitman to approve the minutes dated December 13, 2021. Councilmember
Ayers second the motion. Motion carried.

Motion by Councilmember Whitman to approve the Call Meeting minutes dated December 19, 2021.
Councilmember Ayers second the motion. Motion carried.

Mayor Caudle’s Report: Interviewed for new officer, Chief Powell did a recommendation for hire.
Waiting on him to get back to us on a start date. Applicant’s name is Tavaris Hines, he will be full-time
and hopefully start in two weeks.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

Fire & Police: Chairperson Ragland reported Police Dept. traveled 2504, made 20 traffic stops, 16
warning citations, 6 citations, 51 calls for service, 0 arrests and 7 reports.

Fire Dept. made 18 emergency calls and 1 accident.

Mr. Ragland stated we need two police cars because one car has over 100,00 the other has over
120,000. Mayor Caudle stated we added one car to the budget to start with.

Finance: No Report
Utility: Chairperson Whitman reported work is ongoing on the pump stations.

Park & Recreation: Chairperson Ayers reported the Christmas camp is going well. We had 15 to 25
students on last week. They will be going from the 27 thru 30™.

Streets & Cemetery: No Report
Mayor Caudle stated Mr. Ragland had brought up about Ms. Toney on Landess Cir., the County is
scheduled to come out and fix that.

Resolutions, Ordinances, Orders and Other Business:

Mr. Whitman, Planning and Zoning reported the developers for the Apartments have given an updated
layout of what they would like to see and do. They wanted to run it past council before they start doing
their engineer drawings and layout. The layout has changed slightly since last presented. They plan to
build no more than 50 units. Mr. Whitman pointed out changed on the map. Mayor Caudle stated it’s
been well over a year and they just want to make sure Council is still good with what was approved.
Council in agreement.

Councilmember Garstka asked if there were any updates on take home vehicle for the police. Mayor
Caudle stated it will be over a year before we do any take home cars. Councilmember Ragland just



mentioned about the high mileage on the patrol cars. We will have to get some new cars before we can
consider that.

Public Comments:

Patsy Parvin reported a street light out at 798 Wall Triana Hwy before the Landess Cir turn.

Ms. Parvin stated she attended the Toy Drive that was held at the Fire Dept. She stated she was very
impressed, very successful. She personally thanked the Mayor and Mr. Ragland for showing up like they
always do to support the kids in the town. They were the only two City Officials she saw there. She
stated she would like to invite everybody else to show up when it's something like that especially for the
kids. Good to see city officials there.

George Malone thanked Sharron for working with him with getting his turned water on.
Roy Seay piggybacking off of what Ms. Parvin has said, he thinks it was good also but that it can be even
better next year. He was told Parks & Rec had something going on. If they would like to getting together

and he’s sure they could make it bigger and better

Moved and properly seconded to adjourn.
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